date: September 10, 2009
Bylaws Task Force
Charge Statement

Ultimate Purpose:  Develop a new set of bylaws for the 501(c)(3) parent board organization for Parkview/Centerpoint school.
Results Desired: A complete set of revised bylaws, which will be put to the school community (the members of the current 501(c)(3) organization) for a vote.
Membership and Level of Authority: The Parent Board (acting as the Coordinating Committee) has designated this Task Force to develop recommended revisions to the existing bylaws of the 501(c)(3) organization.  The initial members of the Task Force are Parent Board members Andrea Letourneau, Cathy Crea, Heather O’Brien, Jennifer Weddell and Julie Hedin.  As required by the existing bylaws, a staff liaison will be added.  Assistance from additional community members may be sought as well.  To be most effective, Task Force membership will be limited to eight members. The Task Force will be disbanded after the Parent Board votes whether to accept the recommendations of the Task Force (see timeline below).
Responsibilities:

· Publish task force meeting dates and times in Buzz Sheet.

· Update the timeline as needed.
· Keep a written record of all task force meetings.

· Retain all documents in both electronic and hard copy formats.

· Publicize and conduct at least one public discussion of the proposed amendments prior to making recommendation to Parent Board.
Communication Linkage: Task Force members will set meeting dates and times.  One member of the Task Force will be designated to provide notice to the community of meeting dates and times, and to keep the minutes of the meetings.  All Task Force meetings will be open to the community.  The Task Force will provide brief updates to the Parent Board at its monthly meetings.  The Task Force will consult with the Parent Board in scheduling the public discussion of the proposed amendments.
Timeline: The proposed amendments (recommended new bylaws) should be ready for a public discussion sometime in February 2010, which allows for a Parent Board approval vote at the March 9, 2010 meeting.  The distribution of ballots to families would occur by the end of March, with the final tally coming in early April.  The new bylaws would take effect by mid-April, in time to hold elections for board members for the 2010-11 school year to take place under the new bylaws.
